

Dear Split Rock Cottage Owner,

The Split Rock Cottage Owners Association is only open to homeowners in Split Rock. We plan social events throughout the year, attempt to be a liaison in between the Resort owners and homeowners and share community news. Included in this mailing is a membership form, tentative schedule of the year's planned events and a flyer announcing our Memorial Day weekend events. Please send your membership dues and reservations for the picnic ASAP.

Our kickoff of the 2025 season begins with Memorial Day Weekend events. On Saturday, May 24th at 9:00AM a prayer service in memory of members who have passed away this past year will be held at the Cottage Owners Memorial Garden by the entrance to the golf course. Three names will be added to the stone-Irene Harrison, Miriam Traub and John Traub. The Memorial Day Picnic is at noon at the lakeside pavilion. Please RSVP ASAP as we need to give an accurate head count to the resort. A General Membership Meeting will start at 1:00. We are expecting reports from the resort management, <3 Kidder Township and the Lake Harmony Watershed Preservation Group. On Sunday, May 25th we will have a decorated golf cart parade. Meet in The Hub parking lot at 11:30. Please see the tentative schedule for other planned events. If you have a suggestion about another event, please speak to a board member or email us at <a href="mailto:SRCOA377@yahoo.com">SRCOA377@yahoo.com</a>

There is not much to report as far as Bel Aire is concerned. We continue to make attempts to get information on the state of the resort and plans for the future. Everyone should receive an email or mailing from the resort with information on the recreation fees for the upcoming summer season. Expect to receive the packet in April. It includes the fee schedules for the beach, boat slip, kayak rack, golf cart etc. If you do not receive it please contact Mary Miller at <a href="Purchasing@splitrockhotel.com">Purchasing@splitrockhotel.com</a> or at 570-722-9111 ext. 201. Wine Fest dates have changed and now will be held June 7 and 8. Discounted Homeowner Wine Fest Tickets will be available through the resort. When the procedure to get tickets is finalized we will send out an email to SRCOA members.

We sincerely hope that you will consider joining our association, especially as we continue our focus to better represent all homeowners. Currently there are approximately 600 homeowners in Split Rock. Our 2024 SRCOA membership represented roughly a third of the entire community. We feel it is important to reach a much larger number of homeowners to hopefully create a more active, informed and cohesive community.

We update our mailing and e-mail lists every year so we are able to contact everyone with the latest information. The cost of a mailing has increased greatly and is time consuming. We would prefer corresponding with our members by e-mail. Email allows us to get information and event flyers out quickly. All information will still be available in hard copy to those that request it. Please indicate if you ABSOLUTLY NEED snail mail information on your membership form.

We look forward to creating new memories, new friendships and a more vibrant SRCOA.

Sincerely,

Your SRCOA Board Members <a href="https://www.srcoa.com">www.srcoa.com</a> srcoa377@yahoo.com